Librarian’s Report

For March 7, 2016 Meeting
1. Membership in American Library Association
The membership dues for a library the size of ours is $175 per year from date joined.
 For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote to join the American Library Association.

2. Closing on Saturday, March 26th
Good Friday is March 25th. The library usually closes on Good Friday and the Saturday after Good Friday. 

For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote to close on Friday and Saturday.

3. New Da-Com lease

The current Da-Com lease for the photocopier expires on April 1, 2016.
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote on a new Da-Com lease.
4. E-books

We have two sources for e-books. They are Overdrive which costs $1500 per year and 3M Cloud Library which costs $400 per year. The Friends have been paying these costs.  Overdrive has audiobooks and movies as well as books, where 3M Cloud has only books. Our library is part of a consortium for the purchase and use of e-books using Overdrive. 3M e-books are through the Illinois State Library. If everyone in the consortium for Overdrive agrees, 90% of Overdrive materials will be merged into 3M. This will eliminate the $1500 each year to Overdrive.
For your consideration: The board needs a motion, discussion and vote on the transfer to 3M. 
5. Updates
· The e-rate workshop at Mascoutah library to file Form 471 will be March 16th.
· The new Scanpro 1100 microfilm machine and new computer and monitor have been installed and ready for use. 
· The final reports for the Live & Learn mini-construction grant have been submitted.

· We are eligible to apply for a Libri Foundation grant which supplies hardcover children’s books to small, rural libraries. They require matching funds 2-1. The Friends have in the past and have agreed again this year to donate $350 (which is the maximum allowed) and Libri will match with $700 to make a total of $1050 toward the books. We should receive the grant application by April 15th.
· CCD was here on March 2nd and shredded old documents that we received permission to destroy.

· Carol Pirtle and I have been cleaning, straightening and re-organizing the Genealogy room. We have a few questions about some of the items.

· Memorials: Fran’s sister, Margo emailed that they have more donations for the library.

· Dara is in the process of compiling a list of 2016 Award books that we’ll order with Mary Ann’s memorial funds.
6. Upcoming Events:
Mar. 3 
LEGO @ the Library



     5:30 – 6:30 pm 
Mar. 5
Sew 4 Fun (Advanced sewing for girls age 8-14)   10:30 – 1:00 pm
Mar. 7
Board of Trustees Meeting



      7:00 pm

Mar. 8
Adult Coloring



               6:30 – 7:30 pm
Mar. 9 
Movers & Shakers (ages 0-5 yrs.)

        11 am - Noon
Mar. 16
Movers & Shakers (ages 0-5 yrs.)
                  11am – Noon
Mar. 19
Adult Basic Sewing

                10:00 a.m – 1:00 pm
Mar. 25
Library Closed – Good Friday


Respectfully submitted by Susan Colbert on 3/7/16
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